MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
THURSDAY 28TH JANUARY 2010
PRESENT:  Steven Rowe (Chair), Douglas Mair, Jenny Stuart-Smith, Rachel Goddard, Rory Newbery, Tom Faulkner, Caroline Goode, Robin Hollis, Jasmine Cottrell, Edward Uden, Dr Melvin, Mrs Chittenden, 
Mrs Taylor, Mr Hall, Miss Bowley, Mrs Brook (for part of the meeting), Mrs Bird.
(Mrs Hansford (Thomas Hardye Café) attended for item 3 and Mr Richardson attended for item 8.  Martin and Rory from the band.)
1.  Apologies – Mr Dean (Mr Hall attended in his place), Adam Kagi, Milo Blass-Laker
2.  Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
· Mr James (Duchy) attended the Governors’ Policy & Resources Committee.  The anaerobic digester will be discussed at the next meeting of P&R Committee in March.
· Basketball hoops – Mrs Chittenden has spoken to Mr Hughes about these.  Also the basketball markings have been discussed and will hopefully arrange for them to be re-painted.
· Sixth Form World Aids Day went well.
· Mrs Chittenden reported that the hampers went well.  Fifty-six were sent out and were well received.
· Steven reported that the Governing Body meeting went well.
3.  Canteen
Douglas asked for feedback on how the new arrangements, etc, were going.  It was felt that it was great and Year 11 like the fact that it is open at break.  Breakfast – Mrs Hansford explained that this had been tried before but they would be prepared to try again.  It was suggested that a trial could take place – Mrs Chittenden suggested 8.15 – 8.45 am, and it was agreed that this would be a good idea before morning exams.  Doug mentioned again about the problem of teachers pushing to the front of the queue and suggested they collect their food from the back of the canteen.  It did not seem that this would work – there may be health and safety issues.  Mrs Hansford said that they had tried to sort out the problem and Dr Melvin said that he had spoken to teachers about this and would do so again.  The School ethos of “equal respect and consideration” was mentioned.  Doug asked if a few more vegetarian baguettes (without bacon) could be offered and also more baguettes with just bacon.  Also a request was made for a water fountain to be provided in the canteen area.  Mrs Hansford pointed out that they already sell bottled water and provide jugs of water.  They will put out more water jugs in future.  Dr Melvin suggested that if another site for a water fountain could be identified, it could be provided.  Mrs Chittenden suggested that near the new Sports Hall would be a good site and Dr Melvin agreed that this would be checked out to see if it was possible.  Doug asked whether there would be any more theme days and Mrs Hansford said that although none were planned, they did hope to do more in the future.  Fresh fruit type milkshakes had been provided in the past but had not sold well, but a request was put in for these.  Mrs Chittenden thanked Mrs Hansford on behalf of the students for the significant improvement and Steven thanked her for coming to the meeting today.
4.  Fundraising (Haiti)

· Band Concert – Martin had hoped that this would be on 25th February but 24th would be more suitable.  Mrs Chittenden will speak to Mr Moore.  Cost of tickets would probably be £2 and they would put out 300 chairs.  They would ask parents to make cakes and members of staff to volunteer to help.  Mrs Chittenden asked if times had been decided upon and 7.30 – 9.30 pm was thought to be ideal, with an interval for refreshments.  A raffle was suggested to raise more money.  Mrs Chittenden would discuss this with Mr Popkin and check with Dr Melvin.
· Steven reported on the Sleep-Out which would be taking place outside the Spine area.  Mrs Chittenden thanked those who came along to Friday’s meeting and stressed that she needed reply/consent forms as soon as possible.  Students must make sure they get sponsor forms filled out.  IB students have already raised over £500.  Steven asked SV members how they were getting on  with sponsorship and some had already got sponsorship of over £60.  [Please contact Mrs Chittenden if you have not had a form or if any members of staff want to join in.]
5.  10:10 Community Links

Mrs Chittenden reported that they had visited a lot of schools and the pupils had liked the Presentation and loved the badges.  They were going to Sunninghill tomorrow and St Mary’s, Puddletown, had requested a second visit.  Mr Martinez (PGCE teacher in the Art Department until April) explained that he is working with two Year 9 classes creating an animation with tissue paper using stop motion.  He showed an example that he had made and it was suggested that this could be used (with additional messages on climate change, turn things off, etc) in the Spine, local schools, etc.  Mr Martinez said that this type of film can be made very easily and cheaply – other schools would be able to make their own.  Mrs Taylor would contact Mr Scott and arrange for the film(s) to be put on the DASP website.  Dr Melvin would arrange for display on the screen in the Spine.  He did comment that he thought that the 10:10 campaign within school seems to have disappeared.  Mrs Taylor distributed copies of two graphs comparing electricity usage.  She had asked the cleaners to switch off lights after they had finished their early morning cleaning instead of leaving them on as they have been doing.  It was agreed to get the Year Councils involved in pushing it again, possibly by leading an assembly instead of Student Voice.  We should constantly remind people, including staff (at staff briefings, etc) and put it on the internet.
6.  Year Councils

· Year 9 – Ed reported that they had had a meeting last week which had centred on fundraising for the Haiti appeal.  Dr Melvin explained a new system which will be introduced after half-term – this involves Year 9 students being given merit cards which they take to the Year Office.  Each week a draw will take place and one student from each Year Half will be awarded £5.
· Year 10 – Haiti – nothing big planned – they are finding it difficult to know what to do.  They agreed with what had been said by Dr Melvin – people should not feel they had to get something back for donating.
· Year 11 – a request had been made for mini calendars to be included in the homework diaries but there may be a problem as they have to be done so far in advance.  Dr Melvin added that the homework diaries were going to be discussed at next week’s Senior Management Team meeting.  The Prom and the Year Book had also been discussed at the Year Council meeting.  Miss Bowley said that the deadline for the Year Book is half-term and the cost will be £14.
Steven, commenting on Year Councils in general, felt that they were not doing much and asked for ideas as to how they might improve.  Do Year Councils feed back to Student Voice?  Ed said that Year 9 do.   Mrs Chittenden said that Student Voice should feed back to the Year Councils.  Ideas from Year Councils should be brought to Student Voice via Mrs Chittenden or Steven or Year Council reps could come to Student Voice.  Dr Melvin said that the Student Voice group doesn’t have to be this size.  It could be larger or smaller – may need to be a different format, with possibly a bigger representation from Year Councils.  It is up to the current Student Voice to decide if they want to change.  With regard to the election of members to be on Year Councils, it was suggested that there did not have to be an election – any students could come along.  Mrs Chittenden suggested that this could go on the next Student Voice agenda and asked people to come back with ideas and also ask their Year Councils.  With regard to the Sixth Form, Jenny said that the Year Councils could get involved with the Water Aid competition after Easter.  Mrs Taylor asked what the problem was with feeding back and part of the problem is that students don’t listen and that there is not enough time to say things to the Tutor Group.  Steven suggested that they should just talk to friends rather than try to do it at TG.
7.  School Developments

Dr Melvin said that we are now in a position where we can refurbish another set of toilets, possibly two.  Mr Bewley is keen to get started.  There appear to be three possibilities – Maths, Science or near             Mr Wheal’s office.  Planning needs to be done before they can be started so a decision must be made in the next two to three weeks.  Steven suggested that the Year Councils could be consulted and Mrs Chittenden said that it could be discussed at the Friday meeting.  Dr Melvin reported that six trees were to be planted in the quadrangle between MFL and the Resources Centre at a cost of £6,500.  They were also looking at new fencing for closer monitoring of the bus queues.  With regard to the anaerobic digester the contract will be signed on 28th February, and it should fit in with the new pool which is due to open on March 2011.  The plans for the new Sixth Form building will be discussed at Student Voice and Mrs Chittenden said that this was just the sort of thing to feedback to the Year Council.
8.  Parliamentary Film – Mr Richardson

Mr Richardson had been approached last term regarding a Film Making Competition “If I could make one law”.  There is a good prize – a visit to Parliament, etc.  The deadline is 19th March.  Groups of five students aged 11-16 years can enter and use outside expertise if required.  Mr Richardson is happy to help, support and advise anyone interested in entering.  Mrs Chittenden again suggested that this was something that could be fed back to Year Councils.  Steven said that SV reps could bring anyone along to the Friday meeting if they were interested.  Dr Melvin thanked Mr Martinez, Doug and others who had been involved.  Mrs Taylor asked whether the competition would be judged on the film or the law and Mr Richardson replied that it was both but that the film doesn’t necessarily have to be great quality – it should be original and creative.  Steven thanked Mr Richardson for coming to the meeting.
9.  Any other business
Mr Holt took a group photo of Student Voice.
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